
Another Busy Year for the CRRD
It’s been a busy, productive, and fun time for the Centre since our last newsletter. Of greatest 
significance, the Réseau Québecois en Reproduction (RQR) was funded for an 
additional six years by the FRQNT (see page 3 for more details).  The renewal effort was led 
by Dr. Derek Boerboom (Université de Montréal) who will direct RQR for the next two years. 



Our first Science Share and Social, 
on April 12, 2017, was a great success. 
Fourteen members shared their research 
in 3-minute presentations, followed by 
mingling over wine and goodies in the 
Goodman atrium. The resulting videos can 
be found online at www.mcgill.ca/crrd/
research/videos.  

Our 9th Annual Research Day was held on May 16, 2017. The Invited guest lecturers were Dr. 
Marisa Bartolomei, Co-Director, Epigenetics Program, University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine; 
Dr. Liliana Attisano, Department of Biochemistry, University of Toronto; and Dr. Marjorie Dixon, CEO 
& Medical Director, Anova Fertility & Reproductive Health, Toronto. We had 137 attendees, including 
faculty, fellows, graduate students, undergraduate students, and technical staff from the CRRD as well 
as Université de Montréal and the Douglas Hospital. In addition, Dr. Dixon’s talk attracted specialists 
from Fertilys Fertility Clinic here in Montreal, some of whom came for the whole day. For the first time, 
we solicited sponsors for our Research Day, receiving financial support from Peprotech and IDT as well 
as giveaways from Sarstedt, Diamed, and the Advancement Office in the Faculty of Medicine. Trainees 
presented 6 talks and 42 posters. Special congratulations go to the award winners: Yining Li (Oral), 
Helen Maunsell (MSc Poster), Cayetana Vázquez-Diez (PhD Poster), and Chirine Toufaily (Postdoctoral 
Poster).  

Be sure to mark your calendars for our 10th Annual Research Day 
on May 15, 2018. 
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Enrique Gamero (PhD with Dr. Ryan)

As you may have heard, the CRRD changed the 
format of the fellowship award competition. 
Instead of a traditional application, where 
evaluation focuses on the applicant’s CV 
and his/her project’s potential impact, the 
CRRD has dared to try something different! 
Applicants write an exam and those that rank 
highest have an interview; the intention being 
to assess the applicants’ scientific insight and 
analytical capability as well as their passion for 
science, which is lost in common studentship 
competitions.  

As a winner of one of the spring studentships 
under the new format, and as current co-trainee 
representative on the CRRD Executive, I would 
like to convey to you my support of this new 
competition! 

I truly believe this is a great way of evaluating 
trainees. Both the exam and the interview are 
designed to measure the critical thinking and the 
“fit” of the trainee’s motivation within the range 
of CRRD topics. In the exam, there is a choice of 
open answer questions that can be solved with 
any biological background. Also, the evaluators 
are looking for answers that make sense and 
demonstrate a good and clear critical thinking

process more than for the correct answer itself. In 
the interview, the questions are focused on gaining 
insight into the trainee’s motivation in the field 
and the passion driving him/her to be a scientist.

To me, the best part of this new format, compared 
to other competitions, is the feedback that was 
given to every applicant; it was very detailed and 
constructive criticism that I found helped me to 
really think and improve as scientist.  

Overall, I would like to encourage all trainees 
– even if you feel nervous or uncertain about 
being evaluated by an exam and interview – to 
try this competition because it really is a great 
experience. Moreover, there is nothing to be 
nervous about. Just do your best! We all have bad 
days and bad answers sometimes; this doesn’t 
reflect on how good at science you are or how 
people see you. Furthermore, the interview is a 
great chance to let the reviewers get to know you 
and your motivations. Finally, don’t forget that 
the feedback you will receive will be priceless! 

In conclusion, I encourage every trainee to give it 
a try. Don’t be shy! Even if you don’t win, you will 
definitely learn from the experience.

CRRD Fellowship Awardees in Good 
Standing for Other Awards!

Emilie Brûlé, MSc with D. Bernard, and Laleh Abbassi, PhD with H. Clarke, two winners of the Fall 2016 
CRRD Fellowship Competition, went on to win a 2017 NSERC MSc Fellowship and an internal Faculty 
of Medicine Award, respectively. Enrique Gamero, PhD with A. Ryan, also won an internal Faculty of 
Medicine Award after winning a scholarship in our Spring 2017 Competition. 

Congratulations Emilie, Laleh, and Enrique!

The New CRRD Trainee Fellowship Competition - 
A Radically Different Approach



Fatima Tokhmafshan  (MSc with Dr. Gupta) 

As a M.Sc. student in Dr. 
Indra Gupta’s lab, I recently 
attended the 2017 Northeast 
Regional Meeting of the 
Society for Developmental 
Biology, with funding from 
the Centre for Research 
in Reproduction and 
Development (CRRD). This 
was my first international 
conference and an 
outstanding opportunity to learn about the stellar 
research being performed in the field of developmental 
biology.
 
The meeting started with an interesting session on how 
to communicate one’s science. Nancy Serrell, a writer, 
editor and communications consultant at Dartmouth 



I am very excited to write about 
my experience at the 2017 
Frontiers in Reproduction 
(FIR) course, held in Woods 
Hole, Massachusetts. FIR is 
a 6-week-long course, which 
symbiotically merges lectures 
with laboratory training. 
The course is split into three 
2-week sections, with each one 
covering a broad and general 
topic. Section 1 focuses on 
signal transduction, section 
2 on gametogenesis and 
fertilization, and section 3 
on the development of the 
reproductive tract. Given 
this wide spectrum of 
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In other news, we saw turnover on the CRRD Executive Committee this summer. Sarah 
Kimmins, Aimee Ryan, and Rima Slim ended their three year terms. We welcome Dr. Cristian O’Flaherty, 
who replaced Sarah as Associate Director, Loydie Jerome-Majewska and Jacquetta Trasler, who replaced 
Aimee and Rima as Elected Members, starting July 1. We would also like to welcome Enrique Gamero 
from the Ryan Lab, who is replacing Aaron Kwong (from the Yamanaka lab) as co-Trainee Rep with 
Gauthier Schang, who is serving a second year. We look forward to the fresh ideas the new committee 
members will Tlommittee 



		  Tel: (514) 207-9887
		  Fax: (514) 398-2045 
		  Email: crrd@mcgill.ca
		  Website: www.mcgill.ca/crrd
		  Find us on Facebook, Twitter and LinkedIn!

Centre for Research in Reproduction and Development
McGill University
McIntyre Medical Sciences Building
3655 Promenade Sir William Osler, room 1324
Montréal, Québec H3G 1Y6

Do you have ideas for the 
next newsletter? 

Please send your feedback and 
suggestions to Charlotte at crrd@

mcgill.ca.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Order CRRD T-Shirts and 
Sweatshirts Today!! 

www.mcgill.ca/crrd/files/crrd/crrd_
clothing_sales_sep_2017_0.pdf
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Looking ahead
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